
Praises! 

- Great turnouts for 
sports camp and 

music camp! 

More opportunities 
have opened up for 

me to teach and lead  
ministries in Bahasa   

Dear supporting churches and praying friends, 

We are officially in the hottest months of the year here in Indonesia! 
Refreshing, rainy evenings are much looked-forward to. Yet, the heat hasn’t deterred us from having two of the 
busiest weeks in ministry!  

Two weeks of Kids Camps! 
During the last two weeks of June, our team hosted two weeks of 
kids camp: Sports camp (June 17-21) and Music camp (June 24-28). 
We want to thank those of you who prayed alongside us specifically 
for these two weeks. It was a time of stretching for my Bahasa as I 
led sports camp - we saw a high of 27 kids that week! During 
music camp, we saw a high of 30! On the last day of both weeks, 
we held a tournament for sports camp and a recital for music camp, 
as we invited the parents to attend. Many of these parents were so 
pleased that they asked us to run these programs on a weekly basis! 
We already had some new faces introduced to our Wednesday night 
kids club from the turnout of these camps.  

Pregnancy Update 
During her first pregnancy, Kezia developed a condition which has a 
high chance of returning in subsequent pregnancies. It is not harmful 
to her or the baby if caught early enough, but doctors need to run 
tests and induce her some weeks before her due date. After much 
prayer and counsel, as well as doing research, inquiring with 
healthcare professionals and seeking out different doctors, we are at 
peace with this decision of returning and having the baby in Canada 
this coming August. We believe this will be the best thing for Kezia 
and the baby. She will be delivering in the same hospital in Ontario 
where Kalel was delivered. We are so thankful that the Lord has led 
us to a great obstetrician who is knowledgeable about this condition 
and has already treated Kezia so well. Please continue to pray for a 
healthy pregnancy and delivery. 

The Lord has opened up more ministry opportunities for me over the 
summer months. I am now teaching the Wednesday evening 
English Bible study as well as preaching every few Sundays. I have 
also been leading music in Bahasa on a weekly basis now. Please continue to pray for wisdom as we work at 
becoming fluent in Bahasa. We are thankful for each of you that pray for us and encourage us. May the Lord 
continue to bless your faithfulness!  

May - June 2019

Prayer Requests: 

Healthy delivery 
of the baby this 

August   

Kids and families 
added to our 
ministry as a 
result of kids 

camps 

Wisdom in 
language learning  

In His Service, 
Thomas, Kezia & Kalel Bui



 


